Trinity Tidings
Trinity Lutheran Church and School

3000 35th Avenue
Greeley, Colorado 80634

JUNE 2022

It's VBS timel
Monday, June 13 thru Friday June 17
9 00 am to 12:00 noon

‘"New friends

i Amazing experiments
4 Creative games

15 Super-fun snacks

{lll Surprising adventures

\t /

8! Incredible music

Sign up now! Use the online registration process — for both participants and volunteers.

Please go to https://vbspro.events/p/trinitymonumental to register either.

iu_-g-_?.—wﬂﬂ- P TR T YT TR T, &,

Con

SUNDAY, JUNE 26, 2022
11:45 AM

‘egational
eeting

Please plan to attend the 4th Quarter Voter’s Meeting. It is an S s
important meeting in moving forward with our preparations to call a fuIl-tlme Pastor to Trlnlty The transition
and leadership teams have been working diligently to address the changes needed to streamline the business of
the church. By outlining clearly policies of governing boards, duties of teams and their leaders, we pave the way
for a more unified congregation and more apt to call a full-time Pastor.

|. Presentation of amended Constitution for "Three Board Model".

2. Presentation of Church Council and School policies for "Three Board Model".
3. Report of Rocky Mountain District Convention by Lay Delegate Ken Clavir.

Please plan to attend!




June

~ Thursday, June 2™ ~
@ 11:30 am

Mite Devotions

LADIES LUNCH OO0T!

At McCarty’s in the Eaton County Club in Eaton, CO
Program:

LW/

Lutheran Women in Mission

Installation of Officers & Fellowship

Celebration of April, May, & June Birthdays LADI ES

_ Mission Project: LWML Mites LUN CH
MITE SUNDAY - June 5: The first Sunday of each month the -t —

Mite box will be available for you to bring your Mites. (suggestion
put your coin in a zip lock bag - keep your mite box).

June 3=9

Marriott Albuquerque
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James 1:17

2022 LWML RMD
CONVENTION

Every good gift and every perfect gift is from above,
coming down from the Father of lights,

with whom theve is no variation or shadow due to change.




N R AW “It’'s summertime and the living is easy.” Wouldn't it be
' m | N ‘| wonderful if life was that easy? Summertime can be a
\ F ROM THE | busy time, there are trips to make, family to be seen,
' P ASTOR’SD , K | events like a National Youth Gathering to plan and be a
AR ENAL L R | part of. There are committees at work trying to take
our present operating procedures, consider other
options and develop a constitution, policies and structure that guide Trinity to ministry that touches
lives with the message of the Gospel, that assists ministry, and provide a structure to make that
happen. That doesn’t mean what was happening was wrong, it says we are looking at ways that help
us as a congregation to let the light of Christ shine in a structure that serves all members, gives
direction and purpose to what we are doing here. There is Vacation Bible School. This is a time for
planning for the next school year and its ministry. Work that needs to happen in the school before
the next school year. Providing child-care for our preschool ministry. In ministry summertime is
much more than just living the easy life. It is about ministry to lives, people and opportunities to be
witnessing to Christ.

Another school year is coming to a close. What a joy to watch young people sharing the energy,
passion and love they have for this place. It is a safe place to learn and grow. | look back to last
August, studying and planning with the staff and teachers on the topic “Christ in all things.” Christ
has been the rock on which we have moved through the year. Covid challenged us, illness challenged
us, death challenged us. Chapel was a highlight, staff supporting one another, in all these things,
Christ strengthened us and together our school and its ministry grew. It could be seen in over three
hundred people watching the school put on their musical “101 Dalmatians.” It can be seen as you
walk through the halls or visit the lunchroom and you are greeted with smiling faces, hugs, and
greetings. God is good!

It seems like it wasn’t that long ago, and we were celebrating Christmas. During the year we had
two workshops on being a healthy congregation. Lent was an exciting time, each week God’s people
gathered for a midweek worship, the upper grades in school wanted to be as part of those services,
there was fellowship around the soup meals, which went far beyond expectations. As we considered
witnesses to Christ, this place was a witness to one another. | wonder how long people will carry the
image of that exploding whale? There was an excitement, an energy present in this place. From the
procession on Palm Sunday, through the events of Holy Week, the chill up the back as you watched
people nail their sins to Christ’s cross. Easter was a powerful day, so many people a part of the day.
The joy of singing, having a choir for the first time in a couple of years. God is moving Trinity in
powerful ways. Positive things God is doing and soon you will be calling a shepherd to lead and work
with you. Chris and | have enjoyed this time with you, but God has bigger things in store for you.
Christ is in all things here. | challenge each of you to be a part of God at work in your midst.
Reflecting, | can simply say, “GOD IS GOOD!”

Pastor Kent Schnegelberger



TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH AND SCHOOL EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING
May 14, 2022

A meeting of the Executive Council of Trinity Lutheran Church and School was held on May 14, 2022, in the
Narthex Lounge. Present were Mike Thuener, Bob Thorgesen, Ken Clavir, Brenda Schmidt, Pam Clavir,
Linda Klipp, Hank Thuener, Debbie Thuener, and Pastor Schnegelberger. A quorum was established.

Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the council. President Mike Thuener called
the meeting to order at 8:50 am. Mike opened with prayer. Minutes of the April council meeting were
previously approved with corrections via email.

Treasurer’s Report: Cheri Carsten, Interim treasurer, provided the current financial report via email
prior to this meeting. Discussion. Accepted as presented.

The Board of Elders and Spiritual Ministries: Ken Clavir

e Nearing completion of policy manual in support of transition to three board model.

¢ Heard reports from DCE and Pastor at monthly meeting. Confirmation will be May |5 at 8:00 am
service.

» Approved request by “Faith Comes by Hearing” to present their mission during the month of June
through July 4™.

The Board of Property Ministries: No report

Board of Christian Education Ministries: Pam Clavir / Linda Klipp

* Report of school happenings coming up in May.

» Report of ECE and K-8 happenings.

» New projects: standardized exit survey, volunteer handbook and volunteer training.

The Board of Financial and Stewardship Ministries:
»  Would like feedback on communication efforts - numbers in the bulletin and quarterly report in The
Tidings.

Old Business

I. Key policy. No report Tabled until late summer meeting.

2. Transition Leadership team. Next meeting June 18, 2022, to finalize the draft Constitution for
presentation to the June Voters meeting.

Trees along south lawn ditch bank: no action yet.

Bible Sticks “Faith Comes by Hearing” — Elders have approved our participation.

Kunze Family — recognition planned for May 15.

2" Quarter Voter’s Assembly meeting: June 26, 2022. Time: |1:45 am.

o AW

New Business:

I. Voting Member Roster: Bob and Debi are working to clean up the voting member roster. Discussed
process. Bob will get working completed roster to Elders. Goal is to use Voting Member roster at
voters meetings to assure voting processes are followed. Plan to begin new sign in process in June.

2. New agenda item to June Voters Meeting — Report of District Convention by Lay Delegate Ken Clavir.

3. Burial Plot at Sunset Memorial Gardens offered for sale to Trinity Member. Directed Pastor to place
information in June Tidings.

There being no further business to bring before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am. The
meeting closed with prayer by Pastor. Next regular Executive Council meeting June |1, 2022, at 8:30 a.m.



School Happenings
Preschool & K-8

Trinity Family,

June starts some quiet days in the school building. We still have a A l - ”
summer preschool/childcare classroom, but that is a fraction of IN a
the activity you experience during the school year. But that quiet \ 4 t h | ngs

is important. Staff and students need that quiet to recharge their '

batteries, especially after the fury of May activities. Staff and

students need that quiet to reflect on the successes and failures

of another school year to come back in the fall ready to make Trinity an even better school.
Staff need the quiet for peace and healing. We seemed to go through an unprecedented
amount of tragedy and heartbreak in the lives of our staff members this year. But in all those
successes and failures and victories and heartbreaks, Jesus is “In All Things.” It was a great
theme for the 2021-22 school year. As we reflect in this quiet time, we see His hand holding
us up in our weak moments, empowering us to be bold when courage was needed and feeling
His love working through the congregation, staff, students and families as we cared for and
served each other.

COLOSSIANS 1:15-20

(~§ ITJ E L [ Our summer childcare class will make sure that even if it is quiet in the
> J building, it won’t be dull! We will have one classroom with ages 3-5
QCQAR from June | until August 12. Mrs. Joyce will lead the group in the

- ‘mornings; Miss Marshall will cover the afternoon shift. Mrs. Ewald and
Miss Jadyn will share the classroom assistant position so that we always have 2 staff people in

the building.

We still have room for a few more summer students. We also have room \_,/S.l_ea
for more students in the fall, so keep referring people to Trinity. Kyle and P;EG‘

Gwen are both around most of the summer and very willing to give tours
and brag about our program.

The elementary is recruiting another teacher for fall since LeAnn Williams won'’t be returning.
We wish her God’s richest blessings as she moves back to Oklahoma, and returns to teaching
in the public school setting. Our K-8 Trinity staff will be shifting roles a bit, leaving us with a 2™
grade teaching position to fill.

In All Things,
Puincipal Fyle Enickson
Dinectorn Guen Manshall




The Baby Bottles are Back!

Sunday, May 8th is an important day, as is June 19th. Both dates mark
not only a celebration of moms and dads, but also, the beginning and end
of the annual Baby Bottle fundraiser. This very important campaign
enables The Resource Center to continue to provide Christian direction
to women who may or may not be pregnant. Their ministry serves both
Greeley and Windsor areas.

As of the writing of this article, The Resource Center has had the
following successes since the beginning of the year:

- 522 clients have been served

- Shared the gospel 310 times

- 29 Passover babies saved

- 16 Salvations have occurred.

This ministry is even more important now that Colorado has a law that takes away all human
rights from the unborn. Last year our congregation raised $2615 of the $142,735 total for
the campaign. Let’s try to surpass this amount. Please look for the baby bottles display
beginning on May 8th and prayerfully consider giving to this worthwhile campaign!

Checks should be made out to the Resource Center.
For additional information, contact Londa Polzin, 970-656-3499.

Thank you in advance for your financial and prayerful

support of this campaign.
Filled bottles due back on Sunday, June |9th.

SUMMER CHILDCARE AVAILABLE

Perhaps you are wondering how you are going to keep your preschooler busy this
summer in a way that doesn’t drive you crazy. Consider a day or more each week
at Trinity’s Summer Camp.

There are a few openings available. You may like
it so much that you will want to sign up for our

fall preschool program. Call to schedule a tour at
970-330-2485.

Summer is a time for lots of outdoor activities
for you child.

Up)




DirGCtar Summer is here! While the school year has

come to an end, things are still happening on the
® of church end. Two of those events are... VBS and

© - Chris fian Sunday School!
Educaliomn VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

Vacation Bible School is coming! Make sure to

write this down: June |3 — 17, 9:00 am — noon.
Our theme is Monumental: “Celebrating God’s Greatness!” With Bible lessons, games, snacks, and crafts,
your child (or grandchild, or neighborhood friend) will have a wonderful time learning more about our
Savior! We're using an online registration process — for both participants and volunteers.
Please go to https://vbspro.events/p/trinitymonumental to register either. Even if, as an
adult, you can’t help during that week, we need behind-the-scenes help with things like
decorating, advertising, and purchasing supplies. Please sign-up! Feel free to contact me if
you have any questions. | would humbly ask for your prayers as the preparations are
underway. Please remember the volunteers as well as the children and their families.
We pray that God would be glorified in all we do, and that we would share His love,
with the help of His Spirit.

SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL

Being in God’s Word is important year-round, even in the summer! The theme for our summer Sunday
School is “Serving with Joy!” Kids will discover the joy that Bible characters found in serving God and others
through thirteen Old and New Testament Bible stories. Kids will learn about how Rebekah selflessly drew
up gallons of water for a man and his camels, David cared for and protected his flock, the Good Samaritan
showed compassion and paid for the care of a complete stranger, and more. Each story also helps young
people connect biblical characters to modern vocations to how God enable us to serve others with joy. We
are currently still looking for summer teachers so our regular teachers can have a break; please speak with
me if you are willing and available! Summer term begins Sunday, June 5.

P.S. We're already beginning to plan for the fall Sunday School season! Please consider being a teacher or
supporting the Sunday School in some way! Thank you again!

Other Items for Your Calendar:

Ist and 3" Sundays — Youth Group, 7:00 p.m. — 8:00 p.m.

Youth 6" grade and older will meet regularly for some time in God’s Word, along with fun and fellowship! See you in
the youth room (church basement) on Sunday nights!

Thursday, June 2, 6:30 p.m.: VBS staff meeting
We will meet in the church narthex gathering area to discuss details for the upcoming event! Pizza provided, child
care for children — RSVP to Angela so we have enough food and supplies!

Sunday, June 26: BBQ Meal Youth Fundraiser
Come get some pulled pork and all the fixings! The youth are presenting this meal following the 10:30 a.m. service,
and preceding the quarterly Voters Meeting. Come and get some food before the meeting!

July 8-13: LC-MS Youth Gathering in Houston, Texas
- Please keep the youth across the country in your prayers as they worship, study

God’s Word, serve, hear speakers, sing, fellowship, and grow together as Christians!
God is in ALL THINGS!

Ungela Enicksan,
Director of Christian Education

"My grace is sufficient for you, for my power is made perfect in weakness.”
2 Corinthians 12:9




SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL:

Starting Sunday, June 5, students age 3 through 5th grade will meet
in the fellowship hall during the Sunday School hour for a short-term
study called "Serving with Joy".

SUMMER If you are interested in teaching this group for one week

or more this summer; please contact Amanda Thuener
SUNDAY SCHOOL at 720-240-8429.

The 6th through 12th grade will continue their study that accompanies

"The Chosen" video series on the life of Jesus.

“BIBLE STUDIES FOR SUMMER”
Starting Sunday May 22, two studies will be available to all members.
The studies run from 9:30 a.m. till 10:15 a.m. each Sunday morning
between the two services.

SUMMER

Revelation f( Blble

Pastor George Hesse will be leading a study on the Book of :
Revelation downstairs in the big classroom. A number have signed up StU.dleS
for this study. His goal is to help the reader to unlock some of hidden messages of this book.

Jonah

Trinity would like to continue an online study, conducted in the church sanctuary. Dr Reed
Lessing has written a commentary on the Book of Jonah. Pastor Kent has taught from this
commentary and will be sharing a PowerPoint presentation. There will be an introduction,
seven scenes and a summary. Those who attend this study are asked to sit in the front of the
sanctuary, so that discussion can take place.

Wy CONFIRMATION
\ b "J On May |5 Trinity confirmed three confirmands. They are Joshua Paul Ander-

son, Canyon Jack Brown, and Chloe Elizabeth Herold. Each wrote and read
, ‘ their confirmation paper for the congregation. What a great day as we wit-

nessed, and they witnessed to the congregation. May God continue to help
them grow through their life journey.Thanks and praise to God!

SUMMER BREAK
o A few of the monthly Bible studies are taking a break for the summer.
o Friendship Circle will not meet again until September.
« MMNR Circle better known as the Mary-Mary, Naomi-Ruth Circle will
not meet again until September.
o LWML will not meet again until September after their annual Ladies
Lunch Out on Thursday, June 2nd.




You can be a champion for our
servicemen and women — a hero
to our heroes in uniform!

Recent months have put our service
members and veterans through trials
unlike any other:

o Deployments in dangerous places
have been extended, sometimes
for months.

« Significant manpower and
resources are being poured into
containing the virus, affecting training
schedules and readiness.

. Quarantines, travel restrictions, and
COVID-19 outbreaks are severely
impacting necessary recruitment
numbers and crucial relocations of
troops and their families.

,,_c"'“m__,. i S i -~
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Right now, our troops and veterans
face fear and isolation. They need
stability, strength, and peace — and this
is what the audible Word of God brings
them.

Your partnership is crucial. Chaplains
are working hard to provide God’s
Word during these dark times, and
we receive requests for 12,000 more
Military BibleSticks per month. Your
gift provides these BibleSticks to our
military heroes, plus an invitation to
request free Audio Scriptures for
their family back home. Your gift

will let them know, wherever they
are, whatever they are facing, YOU
are with them in spirit, praying and
caring for them.

“This BibleStick helped me to forget all the
terrible things around me and let me forget
about all the evil going on in this world. | pray
for all, especially my navy crew and all ser-
vice personnel. Thank you." NAVY

“The Bible Stick is a wonderful idea and | nev-
er realized that such a small thing could hold
such information like the New Testament. You
could put it in your ear, and you could have
walked a mile or two before you even know it
while listening to it. God bless.” 0-6 USMC

"When | am down, | listen to this, and it helps
a lot." Army

Thank you for reaching out to bless our troops and veterans
in a practical way by providing God’s Word through Military BibleSticks.

$25 sponsors one service member and their family.
Please make checks payable to the church.
Runs Memorial Day thru 4th of July



Beginning Friday, May 27th:

Monday thru Thursday
8 am to 4 pm
Fridays
8 am to Noon

Note from the Editor: Somewhere I heard the phrase: “In nature,

things are either growing or dying.” I think that is true of a lot of things. It’s
true in relationships with family, friends and acquaintances. It’s especially true
in a relationship with God, if it isn’t growing, it’s dying. Relationships, like
gardens, needs tending. The weeds of sin and doubt need to be pulled up daily
before they can take root and rob the Spirit of the nutrients it needs to survive
and flourish. On my walk with God, adjustments have been made over time, to
produce a greater yield of fruit. Reading God’s Word waters the Spirit and
makes the weed pulling more efficient. Pruning as needed, contributes to
stronger growth in Christ. Seeking to know God with a whole heart is the
fertilizer that produces more fruit. I have found that life with Christ doesn’t
stand still, it is always growing, intensifying. If it’s not growing, I stop and
take stock. Have I left it unattended, did I not water often enough, did I stop
applying fertilizer? Perhaps I have taken it all for granted. What do I need to
do to keep it from withering and dying? As I approach the end of my work
week, I take a few minutes to review the things that are still on the “to do” list
for the week. I also take time to review my time with God, specifically the
fruits of that relationship. Do my thoughts, words, and deeds reflect that I am
a child of God, that I walk with Christ daily? Did I water the Spirt by reading
God’s Word? Have pulled all the weeds and pruned the things that keep me
from having a healthy, strong relationship? I would like say I have mastered
gardening. I haven’t. But with my whole heart I seek to know God more and
strive to be a master gardener and that is as good as Miracle Grow. May your
relationship with God continue to grow and be fruitful, always.

“But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness,
faithfulness, gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no law.”
Galatians 5:22-23




Remembering
Our Homebound Members

The following members of our church are currently either living at home or in a care
facility and have limited capability of joining their church family at worship.

*Bobbie Blake —-Home *Fran Martin -Home

*Lois Bliss —Centennial Healthcare *Ruth McGhghy - Home with family
*Melanie Davis - Home *Elfrieda Schlager - Garden Square
*Rachel Einspahr — Home *Dave Schonek —-Home

*Richard Ewald —Atria *Virgil Troester - Good Samaritan
*Caryle Kassahn —-Home *Earl Weiss —Grace Point

*Wilbert Lutz —-Home

Please keep them in your prayers and consider calling or sending cards or
letters to let them know you are thinking of them. If you need an address or
phone number, call the church office or pick up a directory at the church.

SUMMER ©+—+) © weldroodBark

. o . BRINGING HOPE &
Summer is an exciting time for many children. Pool days, TO HUNGRY

family vacations, and sleepovers are a few activities they [ RASE CHILDREN
look forward to. However, for one in four children in =
Weld County, summer is one of the most difficult times of the year. When school is in
session, these children depend on school meals to get the nutrition they need to thrive.
Once mid-May arrives, those meals are gone and being able to eat every day is a question.
Weld Food Bank works to alleviate the pressures of hunger on the entire family. Through
their Summer Feeding Program, they tackle hunger both during the week and on the
weekend. Last summer; the Feeding Program served 97,826 combined meals and snacks.

*SpaghettiOs *Ravioli in a Can *Mac ‘n Cheese *Fruit snacks
*Peanut Butter  *Crackers *Granola Bars Helly
*Tuna *Almond Butter *Trail Mix *Oatmeal

*Gift Cards or Cash (Please give directly to Barb Perusek)

Drop off your donations at the school Mon-Friday 8 am —4 pm

or the church on Sunday mornings.
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I-June Martin
2-Jennifer Lenderink
3-Tori Foster
3-Rebecca Kelly-Watson
3 —Gwen Marshall
4-Ashley Roohr
5-Reilly Russel
6 —Tirzah Kunze
6-Dixie Wacker
7-Alex Sackschewsky
8 —Henry Thuener I
9 —Brenda Chartier
9 —Jason Reiter
9 —Larry Seegrist
| 3-Scott Zielske
|5 —Thea Hammers
|5 —Venetta Jones
| 6-Beverly Schildmeier

|7 Janice Wiedeman
|9 —Amanda Zielske
20 —John Kruger
2| —Daniel Delange
2| —Acacia Kunze
22-Lois Rothe
24 —Cheri Carsten
24 —Logan Soto
24 —Micah Wacker
25 —Stephen Cooper
26 —Amanda Thuener
28 —Ron Gemaehlich
28-Todd Whitmore
28 —Fran Zielske
30 —Wanda Anderson
30 —Richard Beitz
30 —Richard Geisert
30-Rachel Norem

John & Cathy Kruger —4 yrs.

Richard & Emily Russel 7 yrs.
Jason & Laura Reiter — | | yrs.
Michael & Amanda Thuener —I | yrs.

Tim & Tiffani Martin 21 yrs.

Todd & Karla Whitmore —33 yrs.
Larry & Rexene Whitney — 49 yrs.
Robert & Carolyn Cowherd —60 yrs.
Robert & Lorene Steele —64 yrs.

(If we missed your special day, please let the office know.)




e June

= U
& ey >
4 \\\{ ALTAR FLOWER

~Schedule~
Please sign up to bring flowers.
The chart is on the wall by door to

the old church office or call the
church office, 330-2485.

June 5
Jason & Laura Reiter
(Jason’s Birthday)

June 12
Available

June 19
Mike & Amanda Thuener
(Anniversary)

June 26 /
Available ‘f;’.
2%
~ATTENDANCE~
April 10 Early-123 Late-44
April 17 Sunrise-86
Early-172 Late-48
April 24 Early-114 Late-53
May | Early-106 Late-33
May 8 Early-101  Late-50
May |5 Early-143 Late-48

Mildred Irene Ewald
Born 10-20-1927
Died 4-20-2022

- &
Sunday Mornings

8:00 am -Worship Service
10:30 am -Worship Service

Holy Communion
2nd, 4th, & 5th Sundays

kekskkskekskokk

Go to: tlsgreeley.org to Live-stream

Give to the
.[:01’6[ as He has

given to you!



Ministry Assistants—June Schedule

June 5%
Elders = 8:00 am Michael Thuener & Ken Clavir; 10:30 am Steve Cooper

Ushers —Bret Schmidt

Sound —8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Jeff Junker

Video —8:00 am Mary Beitz; 10:30 am Jeff Junker
Organist- Ken Streeb

Security —8:00 am John Kruger; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt

June 2%
Elders =8:00 am Brian Anderson & Gary Klipp; 10:30 am Steve Cooper

Ushers —Ken Einspahr

Sound —8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Jeff Junker

Video —8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Jeff Junker
Organist —=Debra Schwartz

Security — 8:00 am Doug Sterner; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt

: \\U # 5 it
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Elders = 8:00 am Ken Clavir; 10:30 am Steve Cooper Y
Ushers —Virtus Einspahr Btieg Gets s wid) fees
Sound —8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Dan Swanson
Video —8:00 am Josh Anderson/Terri Swanson; 10:30 am Terri Swanson
Organist— Ken Streeb
Security —8:00 am Michael Thuener; 10:30 am Lance Polzin

May 26*
Elders =8:00 am Mike Thuener & Ken Clavir; 10:30 am Steve Cooper

Ushers —Ron Gemaehlich

Sound —8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Jeff Junker

Video —8:00 am Marlo Wacker; 10:30 am Dan Swanson
Organist= Ken Streeb

Security —8:00 am James Roohr; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt

*Communion

Ministry assistants are always needed in each of the above areas.
If you are interested in serving, please call the following people.
Elders - Ken Clavir, 352-4608
Ushers - Ken Einspahr, 454-1626
Sound/Video - Dan Swanson, 351-8815
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“Sing to the Lord a new song! Shout for joy to the Lord, all the earth! Burst into
jubilant song with music! Make music to the Lord with the harp! Shout for joy
before the Lord the King! Let the rivers clap their hands, let the mountains sing
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together for joy!”

Trinity Tidings
Trinity Lutheran Church/School

3000 35th Avenue
Church/School Email: office@tlsreeley.com

Greeley, Colorado 80634
Website: tisgreeley.org

Return Service Requested
Church/School Office: 970-330-2485
Church/School Fax: 970-330-2844

Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am
Sunday School - 9:20 am

Adult Bible Classes

Worship Services
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